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SUBJECT:	JOINT DEVELOPMENT UPDATE 





ACTION:	RECEIVE AND FILE








RECOMMENDATION





Receive and file this report discussing the MTA’s joint development program.





ISSUE





At its January 2002 meeting, the MTA Board carried over staff’s recommendation seeking authorization for the CEO to enter into an Exclusive Negotiation Agreement with Legacy/Olson for the North Hollywood Joint Development Project.  Board Members suggested that MTA staff review the joint development program particularly regarding direction on land use/long-term planning and economic development.  This Board Report provides an update to the Board on staff’s efforts in this regard as well as the status of the North Hollywood and Hollywood/Vine joint development efforts.





DISCUSSION





Update of MTA Joint Development Policy 





MTA staff is updating the MTA’s joint development policy, previously adopted in 1994, to document and refine joint development objectives and procedures and to consider how best to insure appropriate station area land use/design decisions.





MTA staff have collected joint development policies and procedures from the San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District, Dallas Area Rapid Transit, the San Diego Metropolitan Transit Development Board, and the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority.  Staff is reviewing the practices of these agencies and comparing them to MTA’s current practices.  Staff anticipates returning to the Board in April with any proposed revisions to MTA’s current joint development policy and a better articulation of MTA’s procedures for implementing its joint development policy.





North Hollywood Joint Development





The City of Los Angeles Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA) has formed an informal working group comprised of representatives from the CRA, MTA,





�
Legacy/Olsen, the J.H. Snyder Company, LAUSD and others.  The CRA has hired The Jerde Partnership, an urban design/architectural firm, to review the proposed development by Legacy/Olsen for the MTA property at the North Hollywood Station and other planned developments in the area including the planned CRA project by J.H. Snyder Co. and the proposed new high school adjacent to the MTA’s parcels.   The CRA has asked The Jerde Partnership to assess the compatibility and coordination of the proposed land uses from a market and physical perspective.  The Jerde Partnership has completed interviews with representatives of proposed developments and local jurisdictions and the review of available development and planning documents.  The Jerde Partnership expects to present its preliminary report by mid-March for review by members of the working group.  MTA expects a final report to be available in April 2002.


  


Hollywood/Vine Joint Development Project





The MTA and CRA issued a joint Request for Proposals for development of this site. A panel of six, including three MTA staff and three CRA staff, evaluated the proposals, interviewed the principals.  In addition, MTA’s joint development consultant, Sedway Group, and CRA’s consultant, Wald Realty Advisors, as well as MTA operations and Metro Art staff reviewed the proposed development concepts and submitted their comments to the evaluation panel. 





This internal staff evaluation panel completed its review of the proposals in January 2002.  Because of the MTA Board’s deferral of the North Hollywood joint development decision and comments regarding the MTA’s joint development program, staff did not bring the Hollywood/Vine joint development to the Board for action.  In order to allow for briefings and substantive discussions of the evaluation committee’s review of the Hollywood/Vine proposals with Board Members and City of Los Angeles City Council Member’s, MTA staff released the evaluation committee’s recommendation publicly via a Board Box item.  MTA staff have not yet made a formal recommendation to the Board.  





OTHER PENDING JOINT DEVELOPMENTS





Currently, per Board direction, MTA is in exclusive negotiations for a joint development at the Metro Red Line Wilshire/Western Station.  MTA staff is currently evaluating joint development proposals in response to an RFP for the Metro Red Line Wilshire/Vermont Station.  





NEXT STEPS 





MTA staff anticipates returning to the Board in April 2002 with an updated joint development policy and procedures and well as a proposed path forward which will include the North Hollywood and Hollywood/Vine joint development projects. 


	





Prepared by:	Nelia S. Custodio and Fiona Schneider, Transp. Planning Managers
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